

September 7, 2023

## GENERAL MEMORANDUM NO. 221 – 23

To:

Secretary of Samoan Affairs, CEOs, Presidents and Executive Directors of

Authorities, Directors, Agency and Office Heads

From:

Governor of American Samoa

Subject:

Closure of Executive Office Building ("EOB") September 7, 2023

Due to a failure in the plumbing system at the EOB, the building will be closed for the remainder of this day, effective 9:00 am today.

All Directors whose offices are located in the EOB are directed to release their staff for the remainder of the day and cease providing services to the public. All government offices located outside the EOB shall remain open for the remainder of the day.

The EOB will re-open on Friday, September 8, 2023 for normal business hours.

LEMANU P. S. MAUGA

Governor